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Interestingly, the effect of the merchant being the sole beneficiary can to some extent mitigated by 

a profit transfer rule such the one that was imposed in course of the exemption of the ElecLink 

interconnector. Yet, it is unclear from which level on profits would be transferred to a regulated 

body. Given the experiences of numerous regulated DC interconnection projects, it seems hard to 

believe that this -- non-transparent -- approach should be superior to regulated solutions which 

would also benefit from lower risk premia. 

Therefore, in light of the highly problematic ‘‘risk argument’’ and the severe distributional impact 

which would be to the detriment of the interests of European citizens (including those of the UK), 

we strongly suggest not to exempt the AQUIND project from regulation but to advise regulators to 

induce development of such a project under a regulated tariff. 

We are available for detailing our arguments to you at your convenience. 

Yours faithfully, 

Dr. Alexander Weber Dr. Clemens Gerbaulet 

 




